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Nash Village Newsletter  
June 2018 
 

All Saints Nash – Services for June & July 2018 
 

(For details of other services and activities in the Buckingham Benefice please 
go to www.buckinghamparishchurch.org.uk) 

 
 

Sunday 3rd June   Holy Communion      10.00 a.m. 
 
Sunday 10th June   Evensong       6.00 p.m. 
 
Sunday 17th June   Holy Communion      10.00 a.m. 
 
Sunday 24th June    Church 4 All       10.00 a.m. 
 
Sunday 1st July    Holy Communion      10.00 a.m. 
 
Sunday 8th July   Evensong       6.00 p.m. 
 
Sunday 15th July   Holy Communion      10.00 a.m. 
 
Sunday 22nd July   Church 4 All        10.00 a.m. 
 
Sunday 29th July   Benefice Choral Evensong with Choir 6.00 p.m. 
 

 
 

For details and more information about the church please go to  
www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk and select the ‘Church’ tab. 

 
 

International Nepal Fellowship:  Thank you to all who came and met Shirley 
at the recent Coffee Morning.  £250 was raised to support Shirley's work as a 

doctor in Nepal.  This is much appreciated. 
 

Christian Aid:  Thank you to every-one who gave to the Christian Aid collection 
and thank you to the six collectors.  The amount raised will be given in the next 

Newsletter (and late envelopes can be accepted for a few more days!) 
 
 

http://www.buckinghamparishchurch.org.uk
http://www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk
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Forthcoming Events 
 

Knit and Natta group. 
 

The next date to meet with or without your needles is 19th June, from 2.30 at  
“Lomagundi”, High Street. 

 
Everyone welcome including beginners. A welcome with a cup of tea and cake 

awaits you! 
 

This will be the last one before the summer break. We will meet again in 
September.  

 
Vicky Southby 

 
  

Weekday Lunch 
Friday 20th July 2018 

Nash Village Hall 
 

This two course lunch is a popular social occasion for those who are in the village 
during the day on a weekday.  It is organised by members of All Saints’ Church 

on a non-profit making basis. 
 

Tickets (£5 for adults and £2 for children) are available from Margaret Hedges or 
Vicky Southby. 

 
Tickets will not be sold at the door so do book in advance – letting us know if 

you’re vegetarian or have other special dietary requirements.  
 

The Cathedral Comes to Nash 
 

On Sunday 29 July 2018 at 6.00pm in All Saints’ Church, Nash, there will be an 
Evensong with a difference: it will be a Choral Evensong in the style heard in 

cathedrals across the land led by the Barnsford Singers. 
 

The Barnsford Singers are drawn from a group of friends who have met as 
members of other choirs. They sing together on an occasional basis, our 

particular interest being in church music. They have sung for special occasions 
such as harvest festivals and weddings, but especially enjoy choral evensongs in 

churches that don’t often have them.  Founded in 2004, they take their name 
from the two venues where they first sang, Barnsley and Batsford. Several of 

their members sing regularly (but not necessarily frequently) in cathedrals when 
the cathedral choirs are off duty. 

 
So come along and be uplifted by beautiful music in our beautiful village church. 
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Nash Parish Council 
Vacancy for Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer 

 
Applications are invited for the part-time role of Parish Clerk/Responsible 
Financial Officer.  An overlap period with the current clerk, John Hamilton, can be 
arranged so as to facilitate a handover.  Previous experience is not essential as 
training is available if required. 
 
The Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer is responsible for administration, 
correspondence, and finance including preparation of agendas and minutes; 
book-keeping; preparing and maintaining budgets; liaising with Aylesbury Vale 
District Council and Buckinghamshire County Council, local organisations, and 
Nash residents. The Council meets bi-monthly six times a year in the evenings 
and also holds the Annual Parish Meeting in May. The Clerk is expected to attend 
each of these meetings. The hours are flexible and are expected to average over 
the year about six hours per week. There will be a need to work from home with 
the Council providing a laptop and printer for this purpose. 
 
Candidates should have access to the internet and be able to use Word and 
Excel (or suitable alternative packages) and also be self-motivated and able to 
work to deadlines.  
 
The position is salaried at hourly rate of between £9.80 to £12, depending on 
experience. 
 

For a copy of the job description please contact: 
 

John Hamilton 
 

In order to make an application please apply in writing to the Chairman: 
 

Cllr Mike Williams 
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Nash Parish Council 
 
Annual Parish Meeting. This took place on 17 May in the Village Hall. Ten 
residents attended in addition to Councillors. The Chairman presented on the 
work of the Parish Council over the last year and details of the presentation can 
be found on the Parish Council website. There was an update on the Nash 
Development Plan from Des Hickey. 
 
Annual Parish Council Meeting. This also took place on 17 May immediately after 
the Annual Parish Meeting. Both Mike Williams and David Carter were re-elected 
as Chairman and Vice-Chairman respectively of the Parish Council. The 
Council’s accounts and related documentation were each approved at the 
meeting and details of these can also be found on the Parish Council’s website. 
 
Nash Park, further unauthorised building activity and retrospective planning 
application. Residents will be aware that a third retrospective planning application 
has been submitted for Nash Park and in respect of the unauthorised works. The 
Parish Council have objected to the application and the Parish Council’s 
submission can be found on the AVDC planning website. The Parish Council 
continue to press AVDC for clarification as to what action they are taking in 
respect of the unauthorised works (which were carried out in August 2017) and 
which are in breach of a High Court. AVDC say that they are continuing to work 
with their legal advisers on the matter but without providing any details of 
substance. 
 
Planning application 17/04533/APP – 9 houses on land at Church Farm, 4 
Stratford Rd. The Parish Council understand that a new planning officer has 
taken over the matter, he is unable at this stage to say when a decision will be 
made. 
 
Play Around the Villages in Nash. This will take place on the afternoon of 
Tuesday 14 August in the recreation ground. It is a supervised play scheme for 1-
11 year olds providing a wide range of play activities. Posters with further details 
will be displayed nearer the time. 
 
The village annual litter collection. This was to have been held in March but had 
to be postponed owing to the weather. It will be rearranged in the Autumn and at 
a date to be announced. 
 
Mobile Library service. Following public consultation, Buckinghamshire County 
Council decided on 20th April to end the Mobile Library service, with the final 
visits being due on 31st May 2018.   
 
And finally. I have been Parish Clerk for five years and think it is now time to step 
down and allow someone else to take on the role (see advert elsewhere in the 
Newsletter). This is a challenging, interesting and varied position playing an 
important part in the life of the village. Do give it consideration, prior experience is 
not required and training and guidance is available if required. 
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Meetings. The meetings of the Parish Council in 2018 will take place on 19 July, 
20 September and 15 November. Meetings start at 7.30pm and all residents of 
Nash are welcome to attend and speak. 
 
John Hamilton 

Nash NDP 

The Neighbourhood Development Plan committee were pleased to be able to update 
the Nash Parish Council on the state of the plan at the PC AGM on May 17th 
 
The plan has had its first sally out into the outside world having gone through a phase 
termed "Screening" where the three statutory consultees – The Environment Agency, 
Historic England and Natural England gave their opinion on our work. A 28 day 
consultation period took place 05 March 2018 to 13 April 2018.  We received the results 
in early May. The three statutory consultees were in agreement with the screening 
opinion outcome that a "Strategic Environmental Assessment" would not be required. 
This was good news as it would have slowed the process by a few months. They also had 
no objections to the NDP itself and were all happy to pass our NDP to the next stage. 
Again good news 
 
The NDP team at AVDC also kindly volunteered to give our NDP an unofficial run through 
and came back with a number of recommendations to tighten up and restructure the 
plan. We are currently going through these but are very likely to adopt their 
recommendations. 
 
The next legally-required stage is to send the plan out to a far wider set of people of 
interest. AVDC will advise us on the format this should take and provide us with a core 
list of people to contact. The Nash PC will add to this list. This has been delayed by the 
clash with the GDPR deadline - the reason we are all getting so many emails 
from bodies we hardly knew ever contacted us - which we all agree is best to let pass 
before we start contacting anybody. But as soon as that is over the next stage begins. 
Hopefully still all roughly on schedule. 
 
- The Nash NDP Committee 

From the Editor 

Welcome to the June edition of the Nash  

Newsletter. Items for the August edition should be  

sent to me by email: marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 

The closing date is Friday 15 June 2018  
Clare Bourne 
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Mobile Library: 

 
Buckinghamshire Libraries Mobile Library Service Consultation Decision 

Following a public consultation which took place between 1 November 2017 and 
31 December 2017, a decision has been made to discontinue Buckinghamshire's 

Mobile Library Service on Friday 1 June 2018. 

Would you be interested in receiving the newsletter by email? 
Please send an email with “Newsletter” in the subject line to 

marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 
 

You can unsubscribe at any time by contacting the editor, Clare Bourne:  
marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 

07976690325 

Nash Websites 
 

There are now 2 websites for the village. 

The Parish Council’s website which can be found at www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk 

The Nash village website can now be found at www.nashvillage.org 

 
NASH FELLOWSHIP 

 
Nash Fellowship meet every Thursday afternoon in Nash Village Hall 

2.30 PM  till 4.00 PM 
 

We have a different speaker each week 
 

All Nash and district residents are invited to attend our meetings 
Our meetings usually conclude with Tea/Coffee and Biscuits 

http://www.nashvillage.org
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The views expressed by contributors to this newsletter are not 
necessarily those of the Editor or Nash PCC.  Inclusion of an 

advertisement does not constitute any recommendation or 
endorsement of the organisations concerned. 

#NashFestIsOn 
 

Where: The Rec 
 

When: 14
th
 July 2018 – 2pm till late 

 
~ A line up of 4 great bands:  Fools of a Feather – WhirlyGigs 

- The INCCs – The Band Isabelle 
 

~ Games including The Great Gappo, zorbing, sumo 
wrestling & kickboxing suits, play zone 

 
~ A festival bar, food vans including pizza, wraps, cakes, 

coffee etc.  
 

£10 a ticket adults - under 13s free 
£10 unlimited gaming ticket or £2.50 a go 

 
Tickets from Tickets@nashvillage.org 

Or call/text Ali Williams 
 

 
 For more information, or if you’d like to be involved helping at 

your festival, please contact Mary 
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FOR SALE - Billiard Table 
 

The Nash Village Hall Management Committee wish to sell the Billiard Table that, 
for many years, was in the centre of the kitchen. 
Donation required to Hall funds.  Buyer collects. 

Please contact Evelyn if interested. 
 

Nash Alert 
 

Nash Alert is a small, free, email based communication system intended to give 
the residents in the parish of Nash, Buckinghamshire, news of incidents, events 

and items of interest which affect the village.  It is independent of the parish 
council, village hall, the church, and all other organised bodies in the village.  It 
supplements the Parish News which is sent free to residents bi-monthly.  Nash 

Alert does not have a regular publishing date and information is sent at the 
editor's discretion when it becomes available. 

 
Applications for membership may be made at any time to 

alertfornash@gmail.com.  Membership is not limited to Nash residents but 
members living outside the parish boundary are included at the editor's 

discretion.  Nash Alert is only available by email and requires storage of the email 
addresses of members in order to function.  The only personal information held is 
the members name, email address, and postal address where the member lives 

in Nash: a postal address is held to allow the member to be contacted in the 
event of an email problem, or if events happen in, or information is needed from, 
a specific part of the village.  Address information about non-Nash residents is 

limited to area only, such as Southend or Africa.  Membership is confidential and 
no information about members will be passed to any other body or individual 

requesting it unless required by law.  Messages from third parties will be passed 
on to members when the editor believes they are of interest. 

General Data Protection Regulations  
The General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) took effect in the UK from 25 
May 2018. It replaces the existing law on data protection (the Data Protection Act 
1998) and gives individuals more rights and protection in how their personal data 
is used by organisations.  
 
If you have previously requested the newsletter by email I will carry on sending it 
to you unless you ask to be removed from the mailing list. 
 
If you contribute to the newsletter and have chosen to receive a reminder about 
the deadline I will continue to send this to you unless you ask to be removed from 
the mailing list.  
 
You can remove yourself from either mailing list at any time by contacting the 
editor, Clare Bourne: marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk or 07976 690325 
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GRACE BARDIN 
GARMENTS ALTERATIONS & RESTYLING 

 
With over 25 years’ experience in fashion I offer friendly and reliable service in all 
aspects of garments alterations and restyling. 
My expertise and high quality workmanship is based on an in-depth 
knowledge of the structure and manufacture of both ladies and 
menswear, including wedding attire. 
My comprehensive service for ladies and gentlemen includes:  
Suits & Coats (both Ladies and Gentlemen) 
 
I specialize in the alterations or restyling of “Occasion Wear” 
and Men’s Dress-Wear: 
Cocktail and Evening Gowns: Bridal Wear including Couture Wedding 
Gowns, Bridesmaids, Flower Girls and Page-Boy Outfits, Groom Wear   
as well as the Mother and Father of the Bride & Groom 
Cravats & Waistcoats for Wedding and Special events 
 
I am located in the Stony Stratford area and would welcome the 
opportunity to discuss your requirements. 

 
Please contact Grace on: Phone: 01908 567 326 or 

Mobile: 0747 9280 400 
Email: grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk  
Website: www.gracebardin.co.uk 

Dean Cardwell 
Pest Control and Deer Management 

 
Over 30 years of experience in vermin and deer. 

Pest Management including: rats, mice, moles, rabbits, 
squirrels, wasps, ants, cockroaches, fleas etc. 

 
Control of all vermin and management of deer. 

 
Nash, Buckinghamshire 

 
07922 724 875 
 07872 107 480 

deancardwell@btinternet.com 

mailto:grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.gracebardin.co.uk/
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Nash Gardening Services 

 
Ring Pam or Kevin on 

07545 999842 
 

For all general garden maintenance 
 

“One-off” or regular jobs undertaken 
 

Locally based 
 

26 High Street 
Nash 

 
Newsletter Advertising Rates: 

 
Full page: £15 per issue, or £80 for six issues 

(i.e. a full year) 
 

Half page: £7 per issue or £40 for six issues 
(i.e. a full year) 

 
Small Ad:  £4 per issue or £21 for six issues 

(i.e. a full year) 
 

Please contact Margaret Hedges if you are interested 

 

 

THANK 
YOU! 

 
 

Pam and Kevin would like 
to thank everyone for their 
kind donations at the last 

Pump. 



11 

 
Refuse Collections 

 
www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/find-your-bin-day 

 
Food waste:  Every Tuesday 
 
General waste:  Tuesdays 5 & 19 June, 3, 17 & 31 July 
 
Recycling:   Tuesdays 12 & 26 June, 10 & 24 July 
 
Garden waste:  Mondays 4 & 18 June, 2, 16 & 30 July 
 

(Please make sure your bin is out for 06.30 for garden waste) 
 

If AVDC misses a collection, then report this within 48 hours either by phone to 
AVDC (01296 585858) or via their website.  
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 Peter Weatherhead 
Gardening & Property Maintenance 

 
01908 867131 
07802 623499 

1 The Green, Nash.  
 

General building and house maintenance. 
 

Gardening, hedge trimming, grass cutting, patios, 
ponds, decking, fencing, landscaping etc. 

 
Experienced contractor, reliable with attention to 

detail. 
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Winslow Community Bus 

www.winslowbus.com 
wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com 

01296 715786 
ALL are welcome to come on the Community Bus – 

 we pick up near to your home and  carry your shopping for you if you’re good! 
*Denotes bus pass accepted 

 
Tuesday 5th June Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco. Door to door, bus pass 
accepted, otherwise only £4.50 return. 
Monday June 11th – Asda in MK1 Shopping, also M&S, H&M, Primark etc. £4.00 
Thursday June 14th - Westcroft Shopping*, Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free with bus 
pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Tuesday 26th June – Hidcote Manor & Kiftsgate Gardens – 2 amazing Arts & Crafts 
Gardens in the Cotswolds. Travel £10.00. Entrance: Hidcote: £12.70 NT members free, 
Kiftsgate £8.50. This trip is also being run from Buckingham Garden Centre on Monday 
9th July, to be booked through Winslow Bus. 
Thursday 28th June - Westcroft Shopping*, Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free with bus 
pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Tuesday July 3rd - Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco. Door to door, bus pass 
accepted, otherwise only £4.50 return. 
Thursday July 12th - Westcroft Shopping*, Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free with bus pass. 
Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Tuesday 17th July – Visit The Cotswold Wildlife Park & Gardens-  exhibits over 260 
different species of animals and is the largest privately owned zoological collection in the 
UK (by species). The park is set in 160 acres of well-maintained landscaped parkland and 
gardens – an enjoyable day out. Travel only £10.00. 
(Entrance : Adults £16.00, Over 65 and 3-16 yrs. £9.50). 
Sunday 22nd July – A day out in Eastbourne - First seaside trip of the year – get your 
buckets and spades out! £20.00 
Monday 23rd July - Asda in MK1 Shopping, also M&S, H&M, Primark etc. £4.00 
Thursday 26th July - Westcroft Shopping*, Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc. free with bus pass. 
Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick ups. Ring to book. 
Tuesday 31st July – Thame Market – shop and lunch, nice day out. £5.00 

 
Ring Sue for more details 01296 715786 

 
Milton Keynes THEATRE  

 
All prices are for tickets in Band A price range (circle or stalls) and travel.  

 Performances start 2.30pm unless otherwise stated. Door to door service! 
Wed 16th May – Summer Holiday – all Cliff’s hits – ‘Travelling Light’, ‘Bachelor Boy’, 

‘Move It’, ‘Living Doll’,  ‘The Young Ones’, etc. etc! Circle H £24.50 22/2/18 

http://www.winslowbus.com/
mailto:wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com
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Wed 26th September War Horse – Circle D £50.00 (sold out) 
 

LIVE STREAMING FROM COVENT GARDEN  
 

They average about 3hrs running time with intervals.  
Start time: 6.30pm, 7pm or 7.15pm.  

Per show: Adults: £28.00 Seniors: £26.00 door to door service. 
 

Programme 
Tuesday 5th June - Oscar Wilde's An Ideal Husband  - A new production of the Rolls-

Royce of English comedies  will be broadcast live to cinemas from the Vaudeville Theatre 
in London's West End. 

 Tuesday 12th June – Swan Lake The Royal Ballet presents a new production of 
Tchaikovsky’s magnificent classical ballet, with additional choreography by Liam Scarlett 

and designs by John Macfarlane. 
Tuesday 9th October - Oscar Wilde’s The Importance of Being Earnest, A new production 

of one of the funniest plays in English, will be broadcast live to cinemas from the 
Vaudeville Theatre in London’s West End.  

 
These live screenings have had a fantastic response so far from those who have been to 
see them. Book now as shows sell out quickly. Book one, some or all! Why not give it a 

go! 
 
 
 

 
 

 

The Winslow Community Bus 
needs more volunteer drivers!! 

If you are aged between 30 and 70 years of age, have a D1 
on your licence, and have some spare time, please consider 
becoming a driver for your local community bus. You can do 

as much or as little as you like, from shorter local runs to 
some of our longer day trips. We visit all kinds of places, 

garden centres, stately homes, shopping centres, 
countryside drives as well as our regular bus services, and 

the people who use the bus are a very friendly crowd! 
We offer certificated training to MIDAS standard, and pay out

-of-pocket expenses. Please ring or email for more info: 
01296 715786 

wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com 

mailto:wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com
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Nash Village Fete  
Saturday, June 16 at 2pm 

  
The fete committee need your help to ensure the fete is a success and 

we all enjoy the afternoon. 
  

We need the following items to sell – BOOKS, TOYS, BOTTLES, 
PLANTS, CAKES AND PRODUCE (i.e. homemade jams, 

marmalade sweets etc.) and OLD CHINA (no glass) for China 
Smashing. 

  
The Village Hall will be open on Friday evening (15th) to deposit 

items for sale. If you are unable to take your items to the Hall please 
call Hilary Young to arrange for them to be collected. 

  
Bottles for the bottle stall can also be left at 19 High Street. 

  
The Heath Band will provide music. There will be a coconut shy and 

other games as well as a BBQ, beer tent, teas and ices. 
  

Children’s races and tug-of-war for all ages will also take place. 
  

We will shortly be coming around the village selling raffle tickets and 
delivering “fete reminders”. 

  
Finally, the fete needs volunteers to prepare the playing field for the 
fete on the Saturday morning and to dismantle everything at the end 
of the afternoon. If you are able to help in anyway please let us know 

when we come around with the raffle tickets. 


